LOS MEDANOS COLLEGE  Shared Governance Council
April 24, 2006

TO:

LMC Community

FROM:
Peter Garcia

RE:
Decision on Block Grant and Financial Planning Model (FPM) for 2006-2007

Please join me in thanking the Shared Governance Council members for their thoughtful and excellent work in the Financial Planning and Block Grant process.  I would like to offer a special thanks to Bruce Cutler for his deft facilitation of the SGC and FPM process.  The SGC ably managed the combination of new members, tight funding, and a renewed commitment to evaluation and planning as it formed its recommendations.  While some aspects of my decision were not directly recommended, I do not believe that I am in material disagreement with any of the SGC’s sage advice.  
From these approved projects, we will invest about $398,000, once again validating our commitment to fund excellent ideas that have been tested by solid planning.
FPM PROJECTS FUNDED 
(The following allocations will be available July 1, 2006.)  

New Course Outline Development Consulting – Joint Curriculum and Office of Instruction:  $3,925
FPM PROJECTS REQUIRING ADDITIONAL PLANNING or CLARIFICATION PRIOR TO FUNDING
Curricular Integration of Media Convergence: Video Storytelling – Journalism:

I will ask that the Vice President work with the faculty, Sr. Dean and dean to resolve some limited issues related to this project.

Upgrade Technology for Teaching Emerging Microcomputer Technologies (COMSC 60) – Computer Science:

I will meet with the faculty, management and classified stakeholders in Computer Science to address long term plans and unaddressed concerns that the SGC and I share.
FPM PROJECTS NOT FUNDED - 
Community Service-Learning and Engagement – Student Services:

Our Community Service-Learning and Engagement Program has provided services to the college and community for five years, beginning with the Title III Coop Grant.  Regrettably, the college wide awareness and use of this program is not commensurate with its costs. Rather than invest a sixth year of funding in the current model, I will consider offering a planning grant for an appropriate group to re-engineer this program.  A principle goal of a planning grant will be to better fold the program into the college operation and expand its impact on and off campus.  I share the SGC’s concern that we must maintain the program’s current relationships with external agencies participating in this program during this transition period.

BLOCK GRANT FUNDED PROJECTS
The attached spreadsheet lists the funded block grant requests.  The three bands are listed in priority order, and the projects in each band are listed in cost center number order.  Band One projects will be funded or satisfied with alternative strategies.  Please note that there are three projects in this band that are to be automatically funded each subsequent year given their necessity to serving students.  Band Two projects will be funded upon resolution of planning/implementation issues.  Band Three projects will not be funded.  Lastly, I am approving the funding of new classroom chairs for the Mustang Room, a request submitted by the Office of Instruction.  
Unless alternate funding strategies have been identified, funding will be available on July 1, 2006. The Business Office will be in contact with you shortly about access to these funds.
